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Proposed Action 

That the Metropolitan Council authorizes the release of a 2013 Transportation Demand 

Management CMAQ solicitation. 

Background 

In the 2009 Regional Solicitation, TAB set-aside $7 million in CMAQ funds for TDM 
activities in FFY 2013-2014.  The funding was meant to support both the baseline TDM 

activities of the TMOs and Metro Transit, and also to fund new innovative TDM activities. 
Based upon an analysis completed by Council staff it appeared that $5.8 M would be 
needed for the baseline TMO and Metro Transit activities in calendar years 2013 and 2014, 

and that $1.2 M would be available for a solicitation for new and innovative TDM projects. 
The concept of new and innovative TDM projects has been advanced by the TAB and the 

results of the 2010 TDM Evaluation and Implementation Study. 

However, upon the passage of MAP-21 in June 2012 and a preliminary analysis of the 
available funds, it appeared that the 2013-2014 CMAQ funds were potentially over-

programmed. Met Council’s Metropolitan Transportation Services (MTS) staff then 
requested that TAB distribute the 2013-2014 CMAQ funds only to fund baseline TDM 

activities and that the TDM solicitation for new projects be deferred until future funding 
was available. The TAB passed an Action Item on December 19, 2012 suspending the TDM 

solicitation. 

Since that action, it has become evident that sufficient CMAQ funding is available in 2013-
2014 for both the TDM baseline activities and to proceed with a solicitation for new TDM 

projects for $1.2 million.  It is proposed that the solicitation for new and innovative 
projects be released in the fall of 2013 and funds made available for selected projects 

beginning in 2014.   

The proposed solicitation and selection criteria have been developed. The minimum 
federal award for this solicitation is $25,000, with a maximum of $300,000. Selection 

criteria include: (1) project clarity and readiness; (2) integration and coordination; (3) 
innovation; (4) effect on congestion mitigation; and (5) effect on emissions reduction. 

Rationale 

The purpose of CMAQ funds is to improve congestion mitigation and air quality issues 

throughout the metropolitan area. TDM provide alternatives to single-occupancy vehicle 
use. This first-time solicitation will be used to promote activities beyond the existing 
capacity of our TMO partners.  



Same week action is requested given the federal funds are for 2014 and an expedited 
timeline will allow selected projects additional time to implement prior to the federal 

deadline. 

Funding 

The proposed solicitation is based on the amount of funds confirmed by MnDOT to be 

available through the CMAQ program to the metropolitan area. 

Known Support / Opposition 

The TDM solicitation was created with significant input from the region’s TMOs and other 
interested non-profits and researchers. This solicitation package was reviewed by the 

Technical Advisory Committee and approved by the Transportation Advisory Board on 
September 18, 2013. There is no known opposition.  


